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Thank you, Mr. President,

The Bahamas thanks the delegation of the Republic of Zambia for its comprehensive National Report. 

The Bahamas commends Zambia for strengthening its commitment to human rights by advancing and enhancing national legislation, including domesticating the Convention on the Rights of the Child and the African Charter on the Rights and Welfare of the Child (Children’s Code Act). We note the strong national agenda for health that includes the establishment of an Adolescent Health Unit in the department of Public Health and the introduction of training of healthcare providers to provide services that are inclusive to adolescents with disabilities. 
 
We further commend Zambia for its introduction of free primary and secondary level education including its efforts in improving access to education for children with special needs.

In a constructive spirit, The Bahamas recommends that Zambia:

1) Harmonize all the laws relating to children, including the development of a successor strategy regarding behavioral change toward child marriage.
2) Bolster efforts to further increase budgetary allocations in the areas of health and education.


We wish Zambia every success in this UPR process.
 
I thank you.
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